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Joint declaration from the Russian Danish Business Forum

On 9 September 2011, the Russian Danish Business Forum (RDBF) met at Baltika Breweries in St.
Petersburg, Russia, to discuss progress on Russian Danish economic cooperation. The meeting was
overseen by HM the Queen of Denmark.

Being the largest and most prominent investors between Russia and Denmark, members of the
RDBF agreed on the following issues:

Strengthen and accelerate integration between Russia and Denmark

The RDBF acknowledges the progress made with respect to strengthening economic integration
between Russia and Denmark. However, the RDBF calls for an acceleration of this process with a
view to realising mutual gains. In particular, the RDBF looks forward to concluding Russia’s
accession to the World Trade Organisation.

Furthermore, the RDBF encourages the elimination of remaining barriers that restrict trade and
investment between Russia, Denmark and its neighbouring countries. For example, it is
recommended that the regulatory frameworks allow for the optimal allocation of resources and
support cross border sourcing.

Transparency and stability in turbulent times

Transparent and predictable playing fields enhance economic integration and prosperity. Hence,
the RDBF urges the political leaders of Russia and Denmark to do what is in their power — in
turbulent times — to ensure predictability and stability in the economic environment. This includes
competitive framework conditions such as stable currencies, flexible labour markets and openness
towards the rest of the world.

The RDBF also encourages political leaders to treat all sectors and industries equally in order to
ensure open and level playing fields. Furthermore, when regulatory changes are needed, the RDBF
encourages politicians and regulators to ensure sufficient transition periods for companies to align
with new requirements.






